
THE STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE 
CHAIRMAN 
Martin P. Honigberg 

TDD Access: Relay NH 
1·800·735-2964 

COMMISSIONERS 
Kathryn M. Bailey 
Michael S. Giaimo 

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 
Debra A. Howland 

Richard W. Head, Esq. 
Rath, Young & Pignatelli 
One Capital Plaza 
Concord, NH 03302 

PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION 
21 S. Fruit Street, Suite 10 
Concord, N.H. 03301·2429 

January 8, 2019 

RE: OW 18-046 - Pennichuck Water Works, Inc., Pennichuck East Utility, Inc., and 
Pittsfield Aqueduct Company, Inc. 
Consolidated Request for Exemption from Further Participation in IR 18-001 
Grant of Exemption 

Dear Mr. Head: 
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On January 3, 2018, in Docket No. IR 18-001, the Commission ordered Pennichuck 
Water Works, Inc. (PWW), Pennichuck East Utility, Inc. (PEU), and Pittsfield Aqueduct 
Company, Inc. (PAC) (collectively, the Companies), and all other regulated utilities, to file a 
proposal with the Commission, and take specific accounting actions, addressing the effects of 
federal and state tax law changes that occurred at the end of 2017. See Investigation to 
Determine Rate Effects of Federal and Stale Corporate Tax Reductions, Order No. 26,096 
(January 3, 2018). 

On March 29, 2018, the Companies submitted a consolidated request for exemption 
from those requirements. The Companies are owned by the City of Nashua and therefore no 
longer have access to equity markets and are financed solely through the issuance of debt. The 
Companies' petition demonstrated that the tax law changes would have minimal, if any, 
impact. On December 28, 2018, Commission Staff (Staff) recommended that the Commission 
approve the Companies' request for exemption from Commission Order No. 26,096, and not 
require their further participation in Docket No. IR 18-001. 



The Commission has reviewed the Companies' petition and Staff's recommendation, 
and has detennined that exemption from the requirements of Order No. 26,096 and from 
further participation in Docket No. IR 18-001 would be appropriate. Accordingly, the 
Companies' petition for exemption is granted and the Companies are not required to participate 
in Docket No. IR 18-001. 

cc: Service List (Electronically) 

Sincerely, 

~~.~._Q,_~ 
Debra A. Howland 
Executive Director 


